ESPERANZA UPDATE                               MAY 2009
It’s been good to see so many of you since we arrived back last December and to have been able to report on the progress of the Esperanza Foster home in Asuncion. As you know, we will continue to be involved in ongoing fundraising and in communicating the latest news to all Esperanza supporters. 

On Friday I rang the Esperanza home to speak to Juana, the main foster mum, as it was the Paraguayan "mother's day." She was very positive about how things are going in the home. The main challenge at the moment is coping with the needs of one year old Pedro who has been diagnosed with cystic fibrosis. However, she was chuffed when the doctor attending him told her that he could tell that Pedro was now very loved and felt that he had grown in confidence.   I’ve since been in contact with Teresa too. She is supervising Esperanza now. She commented that the Adoption Centre does not always supply Pedro’s medication on time so she has to buy it out of her budget.

There are the usual frustrations regarding how slowly the cases move on within the judicial system. Siblings Victor and Barbara had already been in care for a year before they came to Esperanza last December and they don't seem to be any closer to a decision as to whether they can be adopted.  Similarly Maria Belen has been at Esperanza for over a year and at one point it was hoped she could go to her maternal grandmother but this hasn't worked out. Juana has been in touch with our legal minded volunteer, Ana Maria, who will now try to chase things up in the courts as often the progress is slow for no particular reason.
 
The state adoption centre has seen a lot of change of personnel recently following the arrival of the new government last year. The new director has recently been moved on and a faithful "old hand", Virginia, is now the interim director. Murray and I know her well as she was the main adoption centre lawyer involved with the adoption of our two boys. Hers is not an easy task !

You may have seen recent news from Paraguay regarding the new President. He is an ex Roman Catholic bishop who called for a government free from lies and corruption. He is now facing three paternity claims and one of the mothers has told that their relationship started when she was very young and in his confirmation class. Obviously this is very disappointing and weakens his position and ability to carry through reforms. 
Many thanks as always for your prayers and support.

Hasta la Próxima!  (Until next time!)

Penny and Murray Metcalfe
One last point for prayer that we’ve just heard about ……………….. Teresa’s 25 year old daughter , Laura , has just been diagnosed with cervical cancer and faces major surgery next Monday. She is married with a son.
 

